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Ms. Lisa C. Messinger 

Director, Environmental Services 

Dominion Energy Services, Inc. 

120 Tredegar Street 

Richmond, VA 23219 

 

RE: Chesterfield Power Station (SWP 619) 

Surface Impoundments Closure Plans - Upper and Lower Ash Ponds 

      

Dear Ms. Messinger: 

 

The Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ or Department) Piedmont Regional 

Office (PRO) is in receipt of the Part B major permit submittal for the above referenced facility. 

The submittal was prepared on behalf of Dominion by AECOM. The submittal was received on 

February 5, 2021.   

 

The submittal has been reviewed for administrative completeness and regulatory compliance in 

accordance with the applicable provisions of the Virginia Solid Waste Management Regulations 

(VSWMR) and the EPA 2015 Final Rule on the Disposal of Coal Combustion Regulations (EPA 

Rule). Based on the review, the current submittal appears to be administratively inadequate due to 

the item listed below: 

 

Permit Application Fee 

 

1. Based upon the modules applicable to the facility, Dominion needs to remit a permit 

application fee for $5,990. The following is a summary of the permit application fees 

associated with processing this permit: 

 

 Module I - $390 

 Design Plans - $910 

 Modules X/XI - $3260 

 Module XII Closure - $390 

 Public Participation - $1040 
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The permit application fee should be forwarded directly to the fiscal office of DEQ, 

Accounts Receivable, P.O. Box 1104, Richmond VA, 23218.  

 

Please note that this facility has been assigned Solid Waste Permit Number 619. Please use this 

number in future submittals for this facility. 

 

Processing of your Part B application will not continue until these revisions are made and 

submitted to DEQ. 
 

Please note this letter should not be considered a legal opinion or a case decision as defined by the 

Administrative Process Act, Code of Virginia § 2.2-4000 et seq.  If there are any questions about 

this letter, please contact me by telephone at (804) 385-5570 and/or by e-mail at 

christopher.keehan@deq.virginia.gov.   

  

Sincerely,     

         
      Christopher Keehan 

Solid Waste Permit Writer 

 

cc:  Gabriel W. Lang, P.E., AECOM 

Dennis Slade, Dominion 

Shawn Weimer, DEQ - Regional Land Protection Program Manager 

 Eric Seavey, DEQ - PRO  

Kathryn Perszyk, DEQ - CO 

Geoff Christie, DEQ - CO 

 

  

 
 


